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Editorial Board

The information presented in this newsletter is intended for general information and educational purposes.  
It is not intended to replace the advice of your own physician. Contact your physician if you believe you have a health problem.

The Vince Lombardi Cancer Foundation Board 
announced plans to commit $610,000 to support 
Aurora Cancer Care initiatives and research in 2014. 
Aurora Health Care is an integrated not-for-profit health 
care system serving communities throughout eastern 
Wisconsin and northern Illinois, with more than 20 
convenient Aurora Cancer Care locations. Aurora cares 
for more newly diagnosed cancer patients than any 
other system in Wisconsin.

“Aurora Cancer Care in eastern Wisconsin incorporates 
some of the best physicians, clinicians and scientists 
in our region, and we are proud to continue our 
partnership with them to further their efforts to provide 
anyone facing cancer the best care possible,” said Brent 
Morris, president of VLCF. 

After its January 2014 meeting, the VLCF Board 
determined the following disbursements to support 
Aurora Cancer Care initiatives: 

•	 $200,000 to support cancer research. This donation 		
	 is earmarked to support Aurora Cancer Research Awards. 

•	 $200,000 in clinic space updates. This gift will 		
	 provide a multidisciplinary clinic renovation of the 		
	 Vince Lombardi Cancer Clinic at Aurora St. Luke’s 		
	 Medical Center. 

•	 $110,000 for an oncology patient navigator. These 		
	 dollars will provide for an additional oncology  
	 patient navigator at Aurora St. Luke’s Medical Center 	
	 for one year. 

•	 $100,000 in additional support to Vince Lombardi 
	 Cancer Clinic sites outside of the metro-Milwaukee area. 

“We are proud to have such a strong relationship with 
the Vince Lombardi Cancer Foundation, and we are 
grateful for their generosity to help support the cancer 
programs in each of the communities we serve,” said Dr. 
Jim Weese, vice president, Aurora Cancer Care. “Their 
commitment supports our top-notch physicians and 
clinicians to provide exceptional and personalized care 
to anyone who hears the words, ‘You have cancer.’”

Aurora Cancer Care has a rich history in achieving high 
standards and recognition for providing exceptional 
quality and personalized care, and has been supported 
by the VLCF over the past 25 years. Achievements include:

•	 Achieving Quality Oncology Practice Initiative 		
	 (QOPI), a three-year certification for outpatient 
	 hematology-oncology practices that meet the highest 
	 standards for quality cancer care. Aurora Cancer  
	 Care is one of the largest programs in the country to 	
	 receive this prestigious recognition.

•	 The first Wisconsin Comprehensive Breast 
	 Center accredited by the National Accreditation 
	 Program for Breast Centers; today, eight Aurora 		
	 hospitals have NAPBC-accredited Breast Centers. 

•	 First CyberKnife and Gamma Knife Radiosurgery 		
	 Programs in Wisconsin. 

•	 2011 Cancer Business Summit & Association of 
	 Community Cancer Centers National Innovator 		
	 Award Recipients. 

•	 Launched Autologous Stem Cell Transplant Program 	
	 in 1990 and performed over 600 transplants. 

•	 Healing Garden at Aurora St. Luke’s Medical Center.

“We know that our investment to support Aurora 
Cancer Care efforts – including locally-grown cancer 
research – has a tremendous impact on the care 
patients receive every day,” said Morris. “We are proud 
to empower these physicians and clinicians to strive to 

bring world-class care 
close to home, and hope 
for so many at any point 
in their cancer journey.”

 To learn more about 
the Vince Lombardi 
Cancer Foundation, visit 
lombardifoundation.org 

	 or call 414-649-7015.

Vince Lombardi Cancer Foundation Provides 
$610,000 for Local Cancer Care and Research
By Bridgette Frommell - Foundation Development Officer, Aurora St. Luke’s Medical Center

Brent Morris, Board President,  
presented a $610,000 award to  
Dr. Jim Weese, Vice President of Aurora 
Cancer Care. 


